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Welcome to our 2008 edition of our Building 
Partnerships newsletter, which is intended 
to provide our alumni with a summary of 
activities within the department. This is my 
last ñHeadlinesò column as I am taking up 
the position of Vice President (Research) at 
the University of Guelph effective January 
1, 2009. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time 
at Queenôs, ýrst as a student from 1975 
to 1979 and second as a faculty member 
from 1986 to 2008. It is the people who 
have made this department. Great alumni 
and current students, outstanding support 
staff and faculty have made this the best 
civil engineering department in the country. 
I would like to thank Kent Novakowski for 
agreeing to step in as Head of Department, 
despite his heavy teaching and research 
load. Our faculty, students and alumni 
continue to win key awards and honours in all 
aspects of engineering and society and you 
will read more about these in the following 
pages. The quality of our students continues 
to improve, and their contributions outside 
this department and university continue 

to amaze me. Our department continues 
to grow at an amazing rate, with over 350 
students in years 2 through 4 and over 100 
graduate students. 

Research is þourishing in the department 
and our faculty have brought in over $4 
million in research funding over the past 
year, leading the nations civil engineering 
departments in research dollars per 
faculty member. A large portion of the very 
innovative research is being undertaken with 
strategic partnerships to our industry. Many 
of the results of our research are forming the 
basis for new guidelines, design manuals 
and policy for civil engineering practice. We 
are in the process of hiring three new faculty, 
expanding our faculty compliment to 17. 

The Department is continuing to strengthen 
our relationship with industry through 
research and undergraduate teaching 
initiatives such as the Job Network, Industry 
Open House, Engineering Forum, Curriculum 
Development, Collaborative Research and a 
successful fourth year industry based design 
course. 

I hope you enjoy the newsletter and if you 
have any ideas or suggestions about how 
you can help the department succeed or 
how the department can assist you in your 
endeavors, please contact Lloyd Rhymer at 
rhymer@civil.queensu.ca and he will route 
you to the appropriate individual.

If you didnôt take advantage of last years 
offer to give all our graduating engineers 
(past and present) an email address for life, 
in the format X.Jones@ce.queensu.ca, its 
still not too late. Simply contact Bill Boulton 
at bill@civil.queensu.ca and he will arrange it.

Kevin
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